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REPORT ON PEBP RATES AND ACTIONS

for 2020-21



New Higher Rates Approved by PEBP Board – Option #3 (equal % raises across tiers):



Explanation for unexpected rate hikes:

• PEBP internal accounting and AON actuarial estimates for 
enrollment – 2019-2020 – missed plan experience

• Higher than expected # of high cost patients – (cases in 
excess of $100K)

• Shortfall estimate in range of $20M ($20,610,000)– will be 
reported more accurately at end of fiscal year

** PEBP also voted to postpone $125 add-on to HSA/HRA accounts 
to January 1, 2021 – if funds are available – (at March 31 meeting). 



PEBP mitigation actions to lower rate hike and backfill shortfall:

Board voted to -

* Note: changing Invoiced but Not Paid (IBNP) margin load and lowering 
Catastrophic Reserves was UNLV Employee Benefits Committee advocacy to enhance 
the CDHP plan in January – now used to backfill accounting and actuarial shortfalls 
to lessen rate shock to state employees. 



Note: direction of PEBP plan – much higher than state subsidy per employee costs for HMO/EPO 
plans, while state subsidy costs for CDHP plan are almost at state contribution levels: the costs of 
the HMO/EPO plans have become unsustainable.



** UNLV Employee Benefits Advisory Committee is requesting replacement of HMO/EPO with 
low-level deductible PPO plan as 2nd choice – as promised by PEBP Executive Officer and Board 
in March, 2019.  And open competitive RFP process for all plans in 2021, when contracts are up 
for renewal. 

State Contributions thru 2019-20 (which almost certainly will not be raised): 



The very bad news received 5:30 p.m. April 11th:

All rates and benefits reported and voted on at April 9th

meeting must now be reconsidered – stay tuned.  

PEBP must absorb a 6% budget cut for FY 2020 & 2021 
mandated by Gov. Sisolak to address COVID-19 budget 
crisis. PEBP Board meets on April 27th to determine 
budget cut proposals: 1st round is est. $25,000,000. 

UNLV Employee Benefits Committee met 4/13 to make 
recommendations to PEBP to mitigate new rate hikes. 



Possible budget suggestions from employee advocates:

UNLV Employee Benefits Advisory Committee advocates the new 
higher rates NOT be raised further and benefits should NOT be cut –
they are far too difficult to restore once reduced – benefits are still not 
restored from Great Recession.

We are working with AFSCME, NFA, RPEN, and other groups, instead, to: 

• Reduce Catastrophic Reserves and HSA/HRA Reserves and apply to 6% cut;
• Include state hiring freeze (4% attrition average) and consequent reductions in 

state contributions to health plan in cut; plus re-calculate enrollment revenue; 
• Last resort: lowering HSA/HRA base contribution from $700 to $600 annually; 

and include Save-On Rx savings (just approved Ap. 9th) in budget cut proposal. 



The Only Good News (so far):

PEBP Policy for COVID-19 (will be revisited in May, 2020): 

Will cover any and all COVID-19 costs to PEBP plan members 
at 100%, including: testing, treatment, hospitalization. Note: 
AON estimates for COVID-19 related costs (based on both 
Nevada and national experience) will be reported in May.  



Questions?


